Billing for Telephone Services
Effective in 2008, CPT and some Commercial insurers began to allow, in certain instances, for Physicians and Non-physician practitioners to bill for time spent on the telephone with a patient.  At this time, Medicare does not include these on their fee schedule.  Check with each of your individual carriers/insurers to see if they do.
Some key points to remember are as follows:

· The patient must initiate the call.

· The call can’t be billed if it results in the patient being seen within 24 hours or the next available urgent appointment.

· The call can’t be billed if related to any service performed by the practitioner within the previous 7 days. (Or within the global period)
· The call can be with the patient or the guardian of the patient.

These calls are time-based, therefore you must document the amount of time spent on the telephone with the patient.  Please document the call in the chart.  This documentation should contain the length of the call, who the call was with, the nature of the patient’s problem and the practitioner’s advice.

The codes for Physicians to bill for these telephone calls are as follows:

99441—5-10   minute Telephone E/M Service

99442—11-20 minute Telephone E/M Service

99443—21-30 minute Telephone E/M Service

The codes for Non-Physician Practitioners to bill for these telephone calls are as follows:
98966—5-10   minute Telephone E/M Service

98967—11-20 minute Telephone E/M Service

98968—21-30 minute Telephone E/M Service
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